DXL: A request for an extension of time to hold Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020

On 10 Apr 2020, Lang Son Tourism and Import – Export Joint Stock Company announced extending time to hold Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020 of the Company as follows:
According to the Law on Enterprise and current charter of the Company, the Company closed the list of shareholders on 23 Mar 2020 and expected to hold the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020 in Apr 2020. However, due to the outbreak of Covid-19 epidemic in the country and around the world, and because some shareholders of the Company reside in Taiwan, convening the Meeting is difficult. Moreover, some contents in the Meeting’s agenda have not been completed. Therefore, the Company cannot hold the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020 in Apr 2020.
For the full participation of shareholders and the best preparation of Board of Directors for holding the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020 and completing content of the Meeting’s agenda, pursuant to regulation in the Law on Enterprise 2014, Board of Directors of the Company may request holding the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders within 6 months from the end of the fiscal year. Therefore, the Company reports to and requests Lang Son Department of Planning and Investment to extend time to hold the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020 of Lang Son Tourism and Import – Export Joint Stock Company. If allowed, the Company will hold the Meeting within the first 6 months of 2020. Specific time to hold the Meeting will be early informed by the Company to the shareholders as prescribed.
